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STCRRS, Conn.. July 31—Dr.  
Albert Homann, the Swiss che-
mist who invented LSD 32 
years ago, said here today that 
he was repeatedly approached 
during the late nineteen-fifties 
by United States Army re-
searchers looking for a way 
to mass produce large quanti-
ties of the mind-altering drug. 

Dr. Hofmann said that he 
had never been told the reason 
for the Army's interest in th 
drug, but had assumed from 
the extremely large quantities 
being discussed that it was 
for weapons research. 

"It was 'also common know-
ledge at the time that that's 
what they were interested in," 
he said. 

Other LSD researchers, he 
added, have told him of being 
apprached over the years by 
Russian agents looking for si-
milar information. 

Dr. Hofmann, who until his 
retirement last year was direc-
itor of plant research at the 
Sandoz A.G. Pharmaceutical 
Company's laboratories in Ba-
sel, Switzerland, said that the 
Army was interested in finding 
a process that could produce 
"many kilos" of the drug. 

A standard experimental 
dose, he said, was in the range 
of 250 to 300 micrograms, or 
millionths of a gram. A "kilo" 
is a kilogram, or 1,000 grams. 

"The Army people came back 
many times, every two years 
or so, to see if any technologi-
cal process had been made, ' 
Dr. Hofmann said after present-
ing a lecture on his discovery 
to a professional conference 
being held here at the Universi-
ty of Connecticut. 

The visits stopped, he added, 
after other researchers succeed-
ed in developing such a process 
in the early nineteen-sixties. 

Experiments Acknowledged 
Spokesmen for the Depart-

ment of the Army have ack-
nowledged administrating do-
ses of LSD ranging from five 
micrdgrams to 1,600 micro-. 
grams in experiments conduct-
ed on 585 soldiers and 900 
civilians at Fort Detrick. Md., 
,between 1955 and 1967. In ad-
ldition, it is known that other 

• 

experiments with the drug were 
conducted by the Central Intel-
ligence Agency, the Air Force 
and a number of civilian agen-
cies. The Army denied, 
however, that it had attempted 
to use LSD as a weapon, insist-
ing instead that it was merely 
attempting to study the drug's 
effects and devise a defense 
against its possible use by an 
enemy. 

Dr. Hofman said he had not 
warned the Army researchers 
away from the drug despite 
his belief that it would be 
extremely dangerous if used 
improperly and despite his per-
sonal distaste for their work. 

"I did not like it because 
I had perfected LSD for medical 
use, not as a weapon." he said. 
"It can make you insane or 
even kill you if it is not proper-
ly used under medical supervi-
sion. 

"In any case, the research 
should be done by medical 
people and not by soldiers or 
intelligence agencies." 

Dr. Hofmann wasi exper-
imenting in April, 1943, with 
ergot, a chemical produced by 
fungus infections in rye ker-
nels, when he noticed himself 
becoming dizzy and experienc-
ing visual and auditory hallu-
cinations. 


